

August 15, 2022

American Legion • Post 712 • Pleasant Hills

#### Legion Officers

Commander

DAVE HALPERN

1<sup>st</sup> Vice Commander

LEE PHILLIPS

2<sup>nd</sup> Vice Commander

DAVE MASSLON

Adjutant

TERRY CHOATE

Finance Officer

GEORGE LEE

Chaplain

SUSAN

COVILLE-COOK

Judge Advocate

NICK KRAWEC

Exec. Committee

SUSAN COOK NICK KRAWEC THAD WEIDMANN



# NOTE FROM THE COMMANDER

Dave Halpern

American Legion Post 712



### Notice

Please donate using: https://gofund.me/ce387cfd

Our Post is in the process of reorganizing from a physical into a virtual Post.

We are working to sell our building.

The Brentwood VFW Post 1810 has offered us the use of their Social Hall for our meetings.

See the update on our status on Page 2.



Continued on Page 2.

# American Legion • Post 712 • Pleasant Hills

August 15, 2022

Continued from Page 1.

## UPDATE ON STATUS OF SALE AND MOVE

This is an update on the sale of the Post 712's facility at 650 Old Clairton Road in Pleasant Hills and relocation of American Legion Post 712.

Since the sale was approved by a vote of the membership on June 27, 2022, and motions were approved to authorize the sale and or donation of furniture and equipment, much has been accomplished.

A sales agreement has been prepared and a tentative offer for the building has been received

A small space for a new business office for the Post has been rented nearby. The American Legion road sign has been removed and will be stored.

Furniture and most of the contents that were in reasonable condition have been sold.

Post Officers and a few volunteers have been going thru files and records disposing of dated and confidential materials. Confidential material and files have been shredded by "shredit" with confirmation of the shredding process.

Volunteers from the ALA have been cleaning out cupboards, and closets. Some materials and supplies have been designated for saving while old and outdated stuff is being disposed of.

Liquor, soda, beer and other dated beverages have been disposed of.

American Legion and Post memorabilia have been packaged and will be put into storage. A small quantity of materials will be stored in the new business office, though space is very limited.

Some limited repairs such as a new main water shut off valve had to be installed.

There remains much to do. A moving date has been selected and additional wrap-up and closure activities continue. A final correspondence with additional details will be issued in late September.

VFW Post 1810 has agreed to accommodate Post 712 meetings beginning at 7 PM (third Tuesday of each month remaining in 2022 except Sept) for Tues Sept 27, Tues Oct 18, Tues Nov 15, and Tues Dec 20. We had to change our regular meeting date to Tues to accommodate VFW's schedule. We will have a new calendar in 2023.

The American Legion web site 'alpost712pa.org' and Facebook page 'Americanlegion.Postsevenonetwo' have both been reactivated and will reflect any information updates. This update is also being mailed with paid 2023 membership cards enclosed.